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19 February 2020
Dear FOI applicant,
Thank you for your request for information received in this office in which you asked:

Please could you send me: 

1. All correspondence between David Jamieson and Cllr Ian Ward relating to the West Midlands Trains campaign, including but not limited to the online survey:

https://www.westmidlands-pcc.gov.uk/trains/ 

2. All internal documents relating to this West Midlands Trains consultation

3. All correspondence between David Jamieson and Liam Byrne MP since January 2018

A colleague from my office wrote to you seeking clarification in relation to your questions 2 to determine what information you were requesting. You clarified that you were requesting all correspondence between the Police and Crime Commissioner, the Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner and the Assistance Police and Crime Commissioner.

On 18 February 2020, you raised the additional question:

4. Please can you also include the overall cost of this consultation, and any budget documents relating to it. 

In response to your request, I can confirm:

1. There is no correspondence held between the PCC and Cllr Ian Ward relating to this subject matter.

2. Please find attached all correspondence from the PCC, DPCC and APCC. These documents have been redacted where information contained is exempt from disclosure.

3. Please find attached all correspondence between the PCC and Liam Byrne MP since January 2018. In order to be of assistance, I have broken our response to this question into correspondence sent to all MP’s and correspondence sent only to Liam Byrne MP. These documents have been redacted where information contained is exempt from disclosure.

The redactions in our response to your question 2 and question 3 have been made by virtue of section 40(2) of the freedom of information act where information contained constitutes personal data and section 21 of the freedom of information act where information contained is already accessible to you by other means and is available online. 
Section 40 is a qualified exemption and there is a requirement to carry out a public interest test before withholding this information. As a public organisation we have a duty to be open and transparent about the data we process, however the data protection act 2018 places an obligation on us to protect the interests or fundamental rights and freedoms of data subjects when processing their personal data. In conducting our balance test, we have considered in each instance whether the public interest in disclosing this information outweighs the public interest in maintaining the exemption and that individual’s right to privacy. In conclusion, we have determined that the public interest in disclosing the names and job titles of Police and Crime Commissioners, senior officers and key decision makers outweighs their right to privacy for the purposes of responding to your request and in some instances their personal information is already in the public domain. Junior officer’s personal information has been redacted as we have determined that their fundamental right to privacy outweighs the public interest in responding to this request.

4. There is no budget for this consultation.
Freedom of Information Right of Appeal

Any person who has requested information from West Midlands Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner and is unhappy with the way their request for information has been handled can request a review of their case.
A request for review must be made in writing by letter or email to the Legal Advisor to the Police and Crime Commissioner. You should include the reference number of your request if you have it, and outline why you are requesting the review to:
The Legal Advisor

West Midlands Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner

Lloyd House

Birmingham

B4 6NQ

Telephone: 0121 626 6060
All requests for review will be recorded. Receipt of a request for internal review will be acknowledged and the appellant informed of an estimated date for determining the outcome. West Midlands Officer of the Police and Crime Commissioner will attempt to respond to internal reviews as soon as practicable and in any case within two months.
All investigations will be undertaken by the Legal Advisor.
The result of any internal review will be communicated to the appellant outlining the decisions taken.

If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:
The Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

Cheshire

SK9 5AF Telephone: 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 Website: www.ico.gov.uk
There is no charge for making a request for internal review or appeal to the Information Commissioner.

Yours sincerely
Alethea Fuller
Acting Chief Executive
	Lloyd House, Colmore Circus Queensway, Birmingham, B4 6NQ

0121 626 6060       www.westmidlands-pcc.gov.uk        [image: image1.png]


@WestMidsPCC




[image: image1.png][image: image2.png]